LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR MAY 7, 2010

11:30 A.M., ROOM 201, B&O

Present:    Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, Sara Hupp, John Reho, Pat Stroud (presiding)

Excused:  Delilah Ryan, Christina Sullivan

Absent:  Stephania Albert, Arlene Kuca, Steve Woodburn

I.  Welcome and review of minutes:


A. November 2009 Minutes:  John made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Crystal seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.

B. December 2009 Minutes:  John mentioned that in Item V “ACC” should be changed to “AACC”.  He made a motion that the minutes be accepted with this change.  Crystal seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.

C. February 2010 Minutes:  Crystal made a motion to accept the minutes as written.  Sara seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.

II. Director’s Report:

A. Community Policy:  Pat reported that she didn’t receive any comments from the committee on the revisions to the Community Access policy.  Therefore, the policy will stand with the corrections that were made.

B. Community Computers:  Pat reported that the community computers still need to be set up in the Weirton and New Martinsville libraries.  The computers were purchased out of the library’s budget, but have not yet been installed by the IT Department.

C. Staffing:  Pat reported that Janet Corbitt has not returned to work following her car accident.  This has resulted in fewer service hours in the New Martinsville LRC.  Larry Bukosky has been working in New Martinsville two days a week, and Melody Anderson, New Martinsville’s part-time employee, has been working two and a half days.  This has resulted in a reduction of twelve hours per week.  Pat hasn’t received any comments about the reduced hours.  She stated that Helen Archer could have come back to work, but the hours were not approved for her to do so. No plans have been made for summer hours at this point.

D. Summer Hours:  Summer hours for the Weirton Library will be Monday through Friday 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  Wheeling’s hours will be Monday through Thursday 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m., and 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. on Fridays.  New Martinsville’s hours are still not set.  Melody Anderson is approved to work nineteen hours a week.  Hours will depend on Janet Corbitt’s return.

E. Part-time Staff:  Pat reported that the budgets for part-time staffing have been cut.  Dr. Riley told Pat that she will try not to cut the hours’ of library staff.  Pat stated that if library part-time staff hours are cut, she may have to reduce hours of operation.  

F. OTPS Budget:  Pat reported that she was not asked to meet with Steve Lippiello after the budget request for next fiscal year was submitted.  The budget request included an increase of $3,850, which was mostly for toner costs.  The LRC budget for next year ended up being $6,522 less than the current year’s budget.  Pat stated that because she was not included in any of the discussions concerning the budget, so she didn’t have any direct input. Discussion was held on fees for printing and toner costs.  

G. Promotions:  During Black History Month in February the LRCs held a trivia contest with a $25 gift card prize on each campus.  Candy was also given out to students.  During National Library Week in April the LRCs gave out candy and cookies to students.  No contests were held during National Library Week this year.  The lack of staff in New Martinsville would have made this difficult, and students have not shown a lot of interest in previous contests.

H. Assessment:  Pat reported that a questionnaire was given to students in the fall semester English classes after bibliographic instruction sessions were conducted. The results of the questionnaires were sent out to faculty, but a final report has not been completed yet.  Pat stated that the students did better than expected.

In the upcoming year a gate count will be done in each LRC during the fall and spring semesters to track the number of students coming into the libraries.  These figures will also be useful for statistical reports that are completed throughout the year.

I. Information Literacy:  Pat and Delilah developed a questionnaire that was sent out to faculty in January regarding Information Literacy.  Response to the questionnaire was low.  Pat stated that the project seems to be stalled.  She stated that she presented information to Steven Gress in November to see if it is possible to have Information Literacy included in Gen Ed.  She hasn’t received a response. This topic will be important to our accreditation.

J. Safety Issues:   Pat previously reported on a safety concern that happened in the New Martinsville LRC in November.  No police or emergency contacts were available. The Safety Committee is investigating the possibility of the phones being used as intercoms.  Steve Woodburn is working on this issue, but nothing has been resolved.

K. Copiers:  The new copier that was installed in the Weirton LRC worked for three weeks.  At that point the copier broke, and a temporary copier was installed in the LRC.  The LRC staff have to make copies for students and collect the money.  Steve Lippiello stated that a new copier was to be delivered to the Weirton LRC next week (5/10/10).  Additionally, the displays on the coin boxes on the New Martinsville and Wheeling machines do not function properly.

L. Flatwoods Conference:  Pat reported on a conference that she attended in Flatwoods that dealt with E-books. She stated that we will probably not get funding to purchase E-books. They are very expensive.  She also stated that maintaining the E-book records in the catalog is very time consuming.  Normally a company is hired to maintain the records.  
M. Video recording Speech Classes: Pat reported that recently a flip camera was purchased to record student speeches, etc. Unfortunately, a problem has arisen in downloading the software that needs to be used to convert the recording from the camera to a DVD.   Larry Bukosky is trying to resolve this issue.

III. CREDO Reference Database:  Pat distributed a handout describing the CREDO database.  CREDO contains over 400 reference books, and will be good for distance education students as well as students on campus. Linda will be adding links in the library’s catalog and on the web page for access to the database.  Discussion was held on the database along with thoughts on whether or not it would be difficult for students to use.  John felt that because students will be told about CREDO through bibliographic instruction in the English Comp classes that they shouldn’t have a problem using it.  Pat stated that not all adjunct faculty have bibliographic instruction sessions conducted, and also early entrance students would not receive the information in the high schools.  Crystal stated that she will present the information at Faculty Senate.  John suggested that Pat present this information during faculty week.

IV. ILL Policy:  Pat stated that the ILL Policy needs to be revised.  Currently it states that community members can order items on ILL for a $3 fee per request.  Discussion was held on whether or not community members should be able to request ILL material, and whether or not the fee should be increased.  Discussion was also held on the ordering of textbooks on ILL.  Pat stated that she felt this could become a problem, and was going to disallow the ordering of textbooks.  

V.  Textbook Policy:  Pat stated that the new textbook policy states that textbooks should be purchased and placed on Course Reserve in the libraries.  Pat stated that if this is to happen the textbooks need to be purchased from funds outside of the library budget.  Sara stated that she felt that having the textbooks on Reserve would be helpful to students.


The meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.








Submitted by,








Linda Fletcher

